
[Defence Exhibit 13 – Removal of restrictions from exits and entrances] 
From: Neil Dolman  
Sent: 29 June 2023 13:57 
To: Ana Oeppen <ana.oeppen@flexspace.co.uk> 
Cc: Robin Clark <Robin.Clark@hertfordshire.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Watford 
Importance: High 
 

Afternoon Ana, 

 
Thank you for the update,  
 
As per our conversation yesterday, Hertfordshire Fire and Rescue Service cannot get involved in any matters civil.  

 
If the building is occupied legally “Relevant Person” the “Means of escape” - fire escape routes are required to be accessible at 
all times as per the Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2005 and require reinstating immediately. 

 
Article 14 – Emergency routes and exits  
 

• No door should be locked or fastened in such a manner that it cannot be easily and immediately opened from the 
inside without the use of keys or codes.  

• All final exit doors not in normal use should be fitted with panic type fastenings conforming to BS 1125 and indicated 
by suitable signage. 

 
The tenant was made aware that if he was there illegally he may be putting his staff and himself at risk as the fire escapes are 
locked shut. 
 
 

      Kind Regards, 
       

 

Neil Dolman  

Crew Commander 
Fire Safety Advisor | Regulatory Services | Fire Protection |  Hertfordshire Fire & Rescue Service. | Watford and 
Three Rivers 
Postal Point CHO331, Room 346 Old Block, County Hall, Pegs Lane, Hertford, Hertfordshire, SG13 8DQ. 

T: 01992 531983 (Internal: 51983) E: neil.dolman@Hertfordshire.gov.uk 

                 

  
Our vision is to create a cleaner, greener and healthier Hertfordshire, guided by our RISE values 

 
 

     

 
 
 

****Disclaimer**** 

The information in this message should be regarded as confidential and is intended for the addressee only unless explicitly stated. If you have received this message in error it must be deleted and the sender notified. The views expressed in this message are personal and not necessarily 
those of Hertfordshire County Council unless explicitly stated. Please be aware that emails sent to or received from Hertfordshire County Council may be intercepted and read by the council. Interception will only occur to ensure compliance with council policies or procedures or regulatory 
obligations, to prevent or deter crime, or for the purposes of essential maintenance or support of the email system. 
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